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The Board has approved, and has in place, systems to support the efficient and 
economic operation of the LHD, to oversight financial and operational performance and 
assure itself financial and performance reports provided to it are accurate. 
 
The Chief Executive ensures that the financial and performance reports provided to the 
Board and those submitted to the LHD Finance Committee and the Ministry of Health are 
accurate and that relevant internal controls for the organisation are in place.  
 
To this end, the Chief Executive certifies that:  
 
• The financial reports submitted to the Finance Committee and the Ministry of Health 

represent a true and fair view, in all material respects, of the Organisation’s financial 
condition and the operational results are in accordance with the relevant accounting 
standards 

• The recurrent budget allocations in the Ministry of Health’s financial year advice 
reconcile to those allocations distributed to organisation units and cost centres. 

• Overall financial performance is monitored and reported to the Finance Committee 
of the organisation. 

• Information reported in the Ministry of Health monthly reports reconciles to and is 
consistent with reports to the Finance Committee. 

• All relevant financial controls are in place. 
• Creditor levels did not comply with Ministry of Health requirements. 
• Write-offs of debtors have been approved by duly authorised delegated officers. 
• The Public Health Organisation General Fund has not exceeded the Ministry of 

Health approved net cost of services allocation. 
• The organisation did not incur any unfunded liabilities during the financial year. 
• The Director of Finance has reviewed the internal liquidity management controls 

and practices and they comply with Ministry of Health requirements. 
 
The Internal Auditor has reviewed the above during the financial year.  
 
 
Service and Performance agreements 
 
A written service agreement was in place during the financial year between the Board 
and the Secretary, NSW Health, and performance agreements between the Board and 
the Chief Executive, and the Chief Executive and all Health Executive Service Members 
employed within the organisation.  
 
The Board has mechanisms in place to monitor the progress of matters contained within 
the Service Agreement and to regularly review performance against agreements between 
the Board and the Chief Executive.  
 
 












